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WSSA Representative Report, March 2011
The 2011 WSSA annual meeting was held February 7-10 in Portland, OR.  Program chair Rod Lym will conduct an e-evaluation of this meeting, and use the data to aid in the planning of the 2012 WSSA meeting in Waikoloa, HI.  Twenty-minute oral presentations had both positive and negative comments, so this format will be discussed further for the 2012 meeting.  The 2013 WSSA meeting will be held in Baltimore, MD and will be a joint meeting with NEWSS; the 2014 meeting will be a joint meeting with CWSS and will be held in Vancouver, BC.

James Anderson (Director of Publications) reported that the Journals brought in about $85,600 in royalties from Weed Science and Weed Technology.  While not yet showing a profit, Invasive Plant Science and Management, IPSM losses (~$38,000) are less than was anticipated for thus far in that journal’s launch.  It is anticipated that both institutional and personal subscriptions will continue to increase for this journal and that it will be profitable by Year 5.  Abstracts of articles submitted to Weed Technology will continue to be printed in English and Spanish through 2011 and a decision will be made next year whether to continue beyond that date, and whether to include a similar arrangement with Weed Science and IPSM.  In a effort to increase the number of review articles appearing in the journals, the BOD also approved up to two invited reviews per journal per year, with author honorariums at up to $2000 each (plus page charges and open access for invited reviews).  Editorial staff at each journal will decide on topics for those review articles.  Anne Légère will conduct an initial needs assessment of whether to publish an on-line version of the Herbicide Handbook, with the goal to return with a report prior to summer board meeting.  Finally, in an effort to help manuscript reviewers to know how helpful their reviews are to authors, all reviewers will be sent copies of the other anonymous reviews for a given article. 

Jill Schroeder will extend her duties as Weed Science Subject Matter Expert at EPA through the end of 2011.  She will continue represented weed science in EPA’s discussion of NPDES permitting and Drift Management regulation.  She will try to provide some overlap with a newly-appointed Subject Matter Expert over next summer.  EPA has added SME’s for plant pathology and entomology as well, and is working with American Phytopathological Society and Entomological Society of America for those appointments. 

David Shaw and John Soteres and the Herbicide Resistant Weed Education Committee have made good progress in the development of a block of educational materials that will be available to members (and non-members) for training audiences on herbicide resistance.  Beta-testing of the modules will hopefully begin by summer, 2011 with the final products available by the end of the year.

Website director David Kruger will begin to redesign the WSSA website.  Changes will include new graphics, a wider layout, adding a blog feature for communications to the President or other members, adding the capacity for committee webpages, and fully incorporating WeedImages into the website.  The website committee will be tasked to work with David on the redesign plan and to develop a job description for a Website Content Manager to assist him with evaluating what content the website should contain.
 
The first National Weed Contest will be held at the University of Tennessee (Knoxville) on July 26-27, 2011.  Greg Armel (garmel@utk.edu) is planning the event, which will be open to participation of graduate student teams from all the regions.

Finally, Joe DiTomaso and Kassim Al-Khatib were named as Fellows of WSSA at the Portland meeting.  Congratulations to them both!
Respectfully submitted, 

Tim Miller, WSSA Representative
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